


LEGAL NOTICE OF
PUBLIC HEARING
	PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Port Washington North will hold a public hearing at 7:30 PM on Tuesday, July 8, 2025, at the Village Hall, 3 Pleasant Avenue, Port Washington, New York 11050, to consider the following matter: 
[bookmark: _Hlk198551850][bookmark: _Hlk200546696]Bill 1 of 2025, a proposed local law amending § 116-3, "Definitions,” and Clause "14." of § 116-3, "Certain Noises Prohibited; Standards for determining Violations," of Chapter 116, "Noise," of the Code of the Village of Port Washington North, to prohibit use of power equipment in residential districts on weekends and federal holidays throughout the year, excepting from the restriction use of power equipment by the owner or occupant of the property.

[bookmark: _Hlk75266443][bookmark: _Hlk200546611]	Persons who suffer from a disability which would prevent them from participating in hearing should notify Angelique Melnyk, Village Clerk, at (516) 883-5900, in sufficient time to permit arrangements to enable such persons to participate in hearing.

Dated:  Port Washington, New York		By Order of the Board of Trustees
 	 June 11, 2025		 	    	of the Village of Port Washington North
							Angelique Melnyk, Village Clerk
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